

Task 1. Read the text about three teenagers

a. Write true (T) or false (F)

- 1 Anna is an active person and she likes many kinds of sports. _____
- 2 Anna likes staying at home watching TV in her free time. _____
- 3 Linda only prefers staying at home to make bags. _____
- 4 Linda doesn't like things from books because she wants to learn from experience. _____
- 5 John likes indoor activities like doing arts and crafts. _____

 Anna, 14 years old My name's Anna. In my free time, I love doing something active. I like going rock climbing, skateboarding, and playing sports such as basketball or volleyball. To me, they are very exciting. They help me improve my health. I can also make friends with other players. Everybody says that I always look happy. Perhaps, it is because I like getting some exercise in my free time. Watching TV or staying at home sounds boring to me. I cannot stay at home for a long time. 	 Linda, 13 years old Hello. My name's Linda. I love doing different activities when I have free time. When I want to be alone, I stay at home and read books or design handmade bags. I can learn many great things from books and make many bags with interesting shapes. I also love meeting my friends. Sometimes, I hang out and chat with them in our favorite coffee shops. It is a lot of fun. 	John, 14 years old  Hi! I'm John. I don't really like going out or playing sports in my free time. I prefer staying in my own room and doing arts and crafts because they make me feel relaxed and happy after school. I also like chatting online with my friends and surfing the Internet. My mom tells me to get out of my room and do something more active, but I am not really interested in them. 
--	---	--

b. Read the texts again. Fill in each gap with ONE WORD.

- 6 John's mother thinks he should go out to do something more. _____
7. Anna likes playing sports because they can make her _____ better.
- 8 Linda can _____ her new bags by herself.
- 9 Linda thinks that chatting with friends is so much _____.
- 10 John prefers doing things in his _____ to going out.

Task 2. Choose the correct word A, B or C for each gap to complete the following passage.

I go on the Internet every day, but I've never (1) _____ more than an hour at a time online. I've got laptop and also a smartphone, so I can (2) _____ the internet anywhere. Today, for instance, I've been (3) _____ three times.

Mainly I just (4) _____ my friends. I read online magazines and I look (5) _____ information, too. I also compare prices of thing, (6) _____ I've never bought anything online because I don't think it's safe.

I'm not an Internet addict, but some of my friends (7) _____. One friend of mine always looks (8) _____ because he spends all night online. Although he's got a bad marks for the exams, he hasn't (9) _____ his habits.

In my experience, it's very useful for people who use the Internet(10) _____.

- | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|-----------------|
| 1. A. spend | B. spending | C. spent |
| 2. A. have | B. use | C. play |
| 3. A. online | B. internet | C. computer |
| 4. A. write | B. email | C. send |
| 5. A. at | B. in | C. for |
| 6. A. because | B. but | C. although |
| 7. A. is | B. were | C. are |
| 8. A. tired | B. hard | C. happily |
| 9. A. change | B. to change | C. changed |
| 10. A. sensible | B. sensibly | C. sensibleness |

Task 3. Read the passage and choose the correct answers.

Most people watch TV in their leisure time. A television is considered essential in every household. It can be the source of entertainment for all members in the family. There are always programmes suitable for different ages, genders and interests... Watching TV is a great way to spend time and bond with your family. Besides the entertainment value, TV shows can also be educational with cooking programmes, documentaries...TV is also a way to expand your mind and see places you couldn't in real life. However, spending too much time in front of the TV makes you a couch potato, lazy person who watches TV a lot. It can negatively affect your physical health because you are less likely to exercise. Your creativity and imagination can also be limited because of television.

1. Which of the following would be the best title of the passage?

- A. Television and Household.
- B. Entertainment for family members.

C. Advantages and Disadvantages of watching TV.

D. Imagination from Television.

2. What proves that television serves all members in the family?

A. TV programmes are designed for different genders.

B. TV programmes are designed for all ages.

C. TV programmes are designed for various interests.

D. All are correct.

3. According to the writer, what are the advantages of watching TV?

A. Connecting family members.

C. Opening your mind.

B. Providing knowledge.

D. All are correct.

4. According to the writer, what are the disadvantages of watching TV?

A. Improving your physical health.

C. A and B are incorrect.

B. Encouraging your imagination.

D. A and B are correct.

5. Which of the following is NOT mentioned in the passage?

A. It costs much money to own a television.

B. People watch TV for entertaining.

C. A couch potato may have bad physical health.

D. There are cooking programmes and documentaries on TV



WRITING

Task 1. Reorder the words to make meaningful sentences.

1. to/ you/ listening/ like/ music?/ Do

2. in/ My/ flowers/ mother/ the/ planting/ garden./ loves

3. swimming/ the/ parents/ enjoy/ My/ in/ sea./ really

4. cycling/ Do/ fancy/ now?/ you

5. and/ I/ My/ playing/ adore/ chess./ brother

6. collecting/ dislikes/ stamps./ Rose

7. taking/ I/ a/ don't/ in/ winter./ shower/ like

8. detests/ Laura/ pottery./ making

9. laboratory/ Minh Nam and I/ spending/ love/ a/ do/ hours/ to/ an experiment./ in

10. interested in/ I/ fishing/ cold/ am not/ weather./ in/ this

Task 2. Write the second sentence so that it has a similar meaning to the first one.

1. It takes us more than two hours to see the film "Avatar".

The film "Avatar" _____

2. She likes to hang out with friends on Saturday evening.

She's interested _____

3. She only allows her children to watch television at weekends.

She only lets _____

4. Could you help me with this box?

Would you _____

5. DIY skills aren't as hard to learn as I think.

DIY skills are _____

6. Who will take care of the garden while you are away?

Who will look _____

7. How about going window-shopping this afternoon?

Shall _____

8. What leisure activity do you like most?

What's _____

Task 3. Write a short paragraph about your favourite leisure activity

What do you enjoy doing in your leisure time? What is your favourite leisure activity? Why do you enjoy doing it? How did you start doing it at first? How often do you practice it? Who do you often practise it with? Do your Mum/ Dad/ friend(s) also like it? What free-time activities would you like to try in the future?	
--	--

TEST FOR UNIT 1

I. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the other three in each question.

1. A. schools B. shops C. pets D. carts
2. A. pens B. closets C. sweets D. lamps
3. A. rulers B. pencils C. bags D. books

Choose the word which has a different stress pattern from the other three in each question.

3. A. recipe B. karate C. jewelry D. telephone
4. A. martial B. leisure C. scary D. extreme

Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

5. What do you usually do _____ Friday evenings?
- A. in B. on C. at D. to

6. My sister has a running _____ this Sunday. She does a lot of practice because she wants to win the gold medal.
A. club B. class C. competition D. meeting
7. I don't really like _____ with Mike. He talks too much. I can't even say a word when I'm with him.
A. hanging out B. hang out C. hangs out D. to hanging out
8. "Can we meet at 5 p.m.? I have karate class _____ 4:45 p.m."
A. at B. from C. on D. until
9. Do you prefer _____ indoors or outdoors?
A. plays B. play C. playing D. to playing
10. I don't enjoy _____ because I hate being a loser!
A. designing clothes B. playing board games
C. doing arts and crafts D. chatting with friends
11. Jane hates _____ because she finds it scary. She prefers something relaxing and easy.
A. doing extreme sports B. chatting online
C. knitting D. painting
12. My favorite hobby is _____. I go for a swim four times a week.
A. to swim B. swim C. go swimming D. swimming
13. Are you free _____ 2 p.m. _____ 5 p.m. this Sunday?
A. from / and B. between / to C. at / to D. from / to
14. After spending the whole afternoon with her DIY project, she's still not _____.
A. satisfy B. satisfied C. satisfying D. satisfactory
15. The children are so excited to learn how to _____ crafts using waste paper and ice-cream sticks.
A. invent B. recycle C. make D. draw

Choose the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the part in each of the following sentences.

15. Mary enjoys reading book and cooking at the weekend .
A. hates B. adores C. dislikes D. prefers
17. He is hooked on football so much that he goes to every match of his favourite team.
A. is interested in B. is fed up with C. is tired of D. is in favour of
18. What do you like doing in your leisure time! - I often listen to music and play basketball with my friends.
A. working time B. holiday time. C. free time D. break time

Choose the word or phrase that is **OPPOSITE** in meaning to the underline part in each of the following sentences.

19. She's a sociable child who loves to talk to anyone.
 A. outgoing B. anti-social C. talkative D. unfriendly
20. Many children do not understand that many leisure activities are dangerous such as free solo climbing, bull running,...
 A. suitable B. interesting C. safe D. well-educated

Choose the best answer A, B, C or D to complete each sentence below.

21. My grandma enjoys _____ woolly hats in her free time.
 A. to make B. make C. making D. made
22. Johnny _____ to play computer games.
 A. is addicting to B. is added to C. addicts to D. addicted to
23. My sisters _____ Korean drama _____ Indian drama.
 A. prefers - to B. prefers than C. prefer to D. prefer than
24. Mickey loves _____ his parents _____ DIY projects.
 A. help - in B. help - with C. to help in D. to help with
25. Do you fancy _____ with friends?
 A. to socialise B. socialising C. socialise D. socialised
26. He'd like _____ the Louvre museum with his family this weekend.
 A. to visite B. visiting C. visit D. visited
27. Dogs adore _____ with fresh meat
 A. to feed B. feeding C. to be fed D. being fed
28. He is 18 years old now. He hates _____ like a small kid.
 A. treat B. treating C. treated D. being treated
29. During their summer holiday, they would prefer _____ with local people rather than _____ in a five-star hotel
 A. to stay - to stay B. staying - staying C. staying – to stay D. to stay - stay
30. In my free time, I would rather _____ than _____.
 A. to go to the cinema - to visit the museum
 B. go to the cinema - visit the museum
 C. going to the cinema - visiting the museum

D. went to the cinema - visited the museum

Choose the underlined part that needs correcting in each sentences below.

31. Books can be **used** (A) as a tool **opening** (B)up (C) new worlds **for** (D) children.
32. **Spend** (A) time with family can always **be** (B) the most **precious**(C)**experience** (D) to anyone.
33. According to a research, **sending**(A) text messages or **using** (B) Facebook while **doing** (C) homework **reduce** (D) students' overall GPA.
34. It is important **for** (A) parents **to teach** (B) their children how **using** (C) soci. Media **wisely** (D).
35. **Each** (A) person **have** (B) different **ways** (C)**to relax** (D) in their free time.

Read the passage and then decide whether the sentences are True (T) or False (F)

A hobby is a regular activity that is done for enjoyment, typically during one's leisure time. Hobbies can include collecting themed items and objects, engaging i creative and artistic pursuits, playing sports, or pursuing other amusements. B continually participating in a particular hobby, one can acquire substantial skill and knowledge in that area. Hobby is something that a person develops from childhood, more specifically during primary school, to late life. We can never predict when we develop interests in new things and have a likeness towards it.

In this busy daily schedule, we all get so busy in our life routine that sometime we forget to give out time for our hobbies. Indulging in a hobby is actually good for a sound health. We all need a time of leisure for ourselves and that particula time is when we like to do something that gives us immense happiness.

(Source: Adapted from Tip Top Lifestyle)

	T	F
36. A hobby is often done in one's free time.		
37. People can gain skills and knowledge through taking up a hobby.		
38. A hobby is mostly developed from the age of two to three.		
39. It's difficult to predict one's new hobby development.		
40. Involving in a hobby negatively affects one's health.		

Read the text about Jane's hobby. Circle the best answers.

There are many different activities to do in my free time, but I love reading books the most. My father used to take me to bookstores on the weekends when I was a little girl so I could pick out my favorite comic books. He also purchased some bedtime storybooks, and he read them to me every night. That was a wonderful memory. I keep the hobby as a habit even now. I now enjoy reading books such as novels and science fiction. Novel stories take me to another world as if I were on a magical journey with Harry Potter, Robinson Crusoe or Tom Sawyer. I can also learn more about the world, and I could explain such things as why apples always fall to the ground or why there is often a rainbow after the rain. I sometimes read books in my room, but I prefer going to my school library. I can borrow many books without having to pay any money. I particularly enjoy the moment when everyone's attention is drawn to the books in their hands. The library is quiet, and everyone appears to get lost in their exciting world. Reading is an exciting free time activity that I enjoy.

41 Which is TRUE about Jane?

- A .She likes going to the bookstore on the weekend
- B. She likes reading books in her free time.

C .She likes taking about Harry Potter.

D. She likes books about rainbows after the rain

42 What does the word **them** refer to

A. bookstores

B. comic books

C. bedtime storybooks

D. novels and science fiction books

43. What kind of books DOESNT Jane mention inthe text?

A. novels

B. folktales

C. comics

D. science fiction

44. Which word is CLOSEST in meaning to the word **attention**?

A. interest

C. focus

B. mind

D. notice

45. Which is NOT true about Jane's school library?

A. She can read books there for free.

B. She enjoys seeing people reading books there.

C. it is a quiet place for reading.

D. Everyone easily gets lost when going there.

Choose the sentence (A, B, C or D) that is closest in meaning to the root sentence or best combines the two given sentences.

46.It is not a good idea to spend too much time on social networking sites.

A. Spending too much time on social networking sites is not too bad.

B. It's advisable not to spend less time on social networking sites.

C. It's better to avoid spending less time on social networking sites.

D. It's better to avoid spending too much time on social networking sites.

47. Playing board games is very interesting.

A. It is very interested in playing board games.

B. It is very interested to play board games.

C. It is very interesting playing board games.

D. It is very interesting to play board games.

48. My parents insist me on learning another language.

A. My parents want me to learn another language.

B. My parents start learning another language with me.

C. My parents help me in learning another language.

D. My parents assist me in learning another language.

49. Mrs Tina finds making crafts boring.

A. Mrs Tina enjoys making crafts.

B. Mrs Tina's crafts are not boring.

C. To Mrs Tina, making craft is not interesting.

D. Mrs Tina cannot find an interesting craft to play with.

50. I'd rather surf the Internet than play computer games.

A. I prefer surfing the Internet to playing computer games.

B. I prefer playing computer games surfing the Internet.

C. I like playing computer games more than surfing the Internet.

D. I dislike surfing the Internet, but I like playing computer games.

_____ **The end** _____